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From the Desk of the President 
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With President Kim’s departure from Dartmouth, 

another time of change at the College is upon us. 

Even so, some things always remain true. I recently 

had the pleasure of attending a reunion of the Alpha 

Chi Rho class of 1962, the last class before AXP 

became AXA. When asked what the ‘62s prided 

themselves upon as a house, the consistent response 

was their sense of brotherhood. As we embark on 

the 50
th
 year as AXA, our fraternity continues to 

thrive as the tightest brotherhood at Dartmouth. At 

the end of Spring 2012, the membership stands at 

sixty-nine men, whose activities range from varsity 

sports to a capella singing and everything in 

between. Though the constituency of the 

brotherhood continues to change over time, the 

traditions that make us great remain embroidered in 

the fabric of Alpha Chi. With the graduation of the 

‘12s class, the younger brothers have begun to look 

to the future and we are all excited for what the 

coming year will bring. There are twenty ‘13s and 

twenty-five ‘14s to keep the house strong and the 

‘15s rush class is set to be another great year for 

Alpha Chi. Plans for the coming year include a new 

annual service event for the Petit Family 

Foundation, revamping the Ryerson to improve it as 

a brothers-only space, the creation of a scholarship 

fund for house dues, a major alumni event on 

Homecoming Saturday, and setting up a better 

foundation to enable alumni connections with the 

on-campus brothers. I look forward to seeing many 

of you over the coming year, as well as working 

with you to create a better AXA.
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Officer Reports 
 

Social Chairs 
Lukas Ruiz ‘12 & Danny Lee ‘12 

 
We had another great social year at Alpha 

Chi in 2011-2012.  Fall term included a great 

homecoming weekend, as well as a few other 

parties. Winter term festivities included our annual 

Beach Party, featuring the local New Hampshire 

band The Conniption Fits and the traditional tons of 

sand. Spring term was highlighted by Pigstick 

(pictured to the left), which featured the return of 

AXA favorite Hypercane, and tons of great food 

courtesy of Collis' Ray Crosby. We also had an 

awesome formal outside at the Moosilauke Ravine 

Lodge. All through the year we had great 'tails 

events with sororities, and of 

course a classic pong scene in the 

basement (including a strong return 

of speed and slam).  

As always, it was great to 

see alumni of all years coming up 

and visiting the house. We hope to 

see more of you in the coming year, 

whether you're coming to celebrate 

a big weekend or just stopping by 

to say hi.  Alumni turnout for 

Homecoming, Winter Carnival, and 

Green Key as well as Pigstick and 

Beach Party has been very strong 

this past year and we hope to see 

even more alums in the coming 

year!

 
 

Treasurer 
Greg Berger ‘12 

 

As with all other aspects of our house, our 

financial outlook remains strong. As a College 

owned fraternity, we are always set back by 

insurance payments in early April, but that was not 

able to stop us from throwing some fantastic events.  

Beach Party continues as the longest standing 

annual Dartmouth party.  Pigstick — still our most 

popular party of the year — continued with great 

catering from honorary pledge Ray Crosby and a 

great band, Hypercane. This spring’s formal and 

senior banquet additionally both were fantastic 

events for the brotherhood. We have also been able 

to organize a number of successful rush parties that, 

in conjunction with the fabulous efforts of our 

current rush chairs, have placed Alpha Chi in a very 

strong position for the Class of 2015 rush. 

Over the past couple of years, however, we 

have seen increasing costs for many of our annual 

expenses that threaten these yearly events and our 

long-term goals for the house. For example, we 

have seen an increase in rental costs we owe to the 

College following the College’s renovation of our 

house a few years ago. In addition, we have seen an 

increase in the expenses we owe for improvements 

or repairs that the College conducts on our house. 

Unfortunately, some of these increased costs have 

put more of a financial burden on our current 

members and ability to save collected dues.  

The truth of the matter is that organizing all 

of these events would not be possible without the 

generous support of our alumni. We cannot thank 

you enough for the interest and initiative you have 

shown in giving back to the house, and appreciate 

any contribution you would be able to provide 

Alpha Chi.   Please keep in touch via Facebook at 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/2200014553 and 

visit the AXA website at www.alphachialpha.org.

Pigstick continues to be attended by hundreds of students 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/2200014553
http://www.alphachialpha.org/
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Officer Reports 
 

House Manager 
Joey Anthony ‘12 

 

Although this marks yet another year in 

which we did not rebuild the barn, we have made 

some significant improvements to the physical 

plant. We had a great turnout for house day in both 

the fall and winter, especially by our newest 

members (the ‘14). Their class is especially 

ambitious, which will assure the maintenance and 

improvement of the house for years to come. 

During house day in the fall, aside from completing 

standard repairs such as rebuilding sawhorses, 

patching drywall and fixing cabinets, we took on 

the larger project of transforming the Ryerson. The 

Ryerson had been deteriorating into a messy storage 

area where drunk people usually ended up passing 

out, but during house day in the fall, the brothers 

cleaned everything out and moved in a pool table, 

couches and TVs. Ryan Collins ’13 set up the 

controls for the front room sound system as well as 

speakers for the Ryerson itself, and Ross Brown ’14 

donated a nice futon, which is comfortable even for 

sober visitors. With the addition of curtains, 

cushions, and a new flat screen TV in the winter, 

the Ryerson (pictured to the right) is now a fidelic 

hang out spot for senior meetings, rush events, 

watching sports and playing video games. Finally, a 

keypad lock was installed to allow all brothers to 

get into the Ryerson while stopping non-brothers 

from chafing the room.  

Well it’s been a great run as house manager 

for the 12s, and I think we’ve accomplished a lot. 

The 13s are beginning their time as execs now, and 

the 14s will soon have their sophomore summer. I 

trust that both classes will continue to upkeep the 

house as well as make many more improvements. 

Be sure to come by AXA and check out what we’ve 

done. We hope to see you soon!  

 

 

 

 

The 2012-13 AXA Executive Board 

 
Paul Finkelstein, President 

Ben Southworth, House Manager 

Robbie Cholnoky, Treasurer 

Ryan Collins, Social Chair 

Joe Balistreri, Social Chair 

Max Sloan, Vice President 

Christopher Rhoades, Programming Chair 

Tommy McQuillan, Service Chair 

Maan Tinna, Secretary

The new pool table in the Ryerson Room 
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Brotherhood Report 
 

Ken Greim ‘12 

 
Programming this year was a great success, as a 

number of house-organized events brought brothers 

from all classes together. Our highest achievements 

have come in intramural athletics, where the Alpha 

Chi war eagles have been soaring high. In the past 

year we have been competitive in softball, soccer, 

and hockey. We have appeared in the championship 

game for the past three years in the hockey league, 

but fell short in the final this year. We have also 

been to numerous events as a brotherhood. During 

the frigid Hanover winter we took advantage of the 

cold to go ice fishing on a nearby pond with 

Dartmouth’s own Collis Ray providing the 

expertise and the accompanying delicious food. 

This spring, members of the house visited New 

Hampshire’s own Strategy Zone along with 

members of AZD sorority for a fun day of laser tag 

and combat. The senior spring break trip of 2011 

was also a blast, as 10 brothers from the senior class 

headed to the Caribbean for some fun in the sun; a 

highlight included our own Randall Bryer ’12 

winning a beer chugging contest against stiff 

competition. Tuesday Night Nacho Party continues 

strong, as brothers gather every Tuesday at 

12:00AM to discuss world affairs, modern trends in 

science, and feast on nachos (sport jackets 

required).  Uncle Ted’s dinners bring the house 

together every Sunday for a home-cooked dinner 

along with the occasional special guest.  All-in-all, 

the brotherhood inside the Cheese Lodge is as 

strong as ever, and the programming events this 

year only served to tighten an already tightly knit 

group of brothers and friends.  
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Profile of the Seniors
 

Joey Anthony 

Hometown: Harbor Springs, MI 

Major: Mechanical Engineering 

Other Campus Activities: Dartmouth Humanitarian 

Engineering, Coach a Local Ski Racing Team 

Post-Grad Plans: Bachelors of Engineering at Thayer 

Post-Grad Location: Dartmouth 

E-Mail: joeyanthony21@gmail.com 

 

Greg Berger 

Hometown: Rye Brook, NY 

Major: Psychology and English 

Other Campus Activities: The Dartmouth 

Post-Grad Plans: Associate at Oliver Wyman  

Post-Grad Location: Boston, MA 

E-Mail: GregEBerger@gmail.com 

 

Randall Bryer  

Hometown: New York, NY 

Major: History and Government 

Other Campus Activities: Mock Trial Society, Chabad 

at Dartmouth (student board member) 

Post-Grad Plans: TBD  

Post-Grad Location: New York, NY 

E-Mail: randall.bryer@gmail.com 

 

Jay Dalton 

Hometown: St. Louis, MO 

Major: Studio Art and Biology 

Other Campus Activities: DUJS, Art, On Campus 

Band 

Post-Grad Plans: TBD  

Post-Grad Location: St. Louis, MO 

E-Mail: Jonathan.F.Dalton.Jr.12 @dartmouth.edu 

 

David D. Dowd IV 

Hometown: Birmingham, AL 

Major: Computer Science Modified 

Other Campus Activities: PKI-Trust Lab (Computer 

Security Lab), Dartmouth Humanitarian Engineering 

Post-Grad Plans: (hopefully) computer security 

consulting 

Post-Grad Location: TBD 

E-Mail: David.D.Dowd@gmail.com 

Ryan Engelberger 

Hometown: Atlanta, GA 

Major: Music 

Other Campus Activities: Brovertones, Reptar 

Post-Grad Plans: Touring with my band Reptar 

Post-Grad Location: TBD 

E-Mail: Ryan.C.Engelberger.12@dartmouth.edu 

 

Alex Engler 

Hometown: Weston, MA 

Major: Biomedical Engineering 

Other Campus Activities: Dartmouth Brovertones 

(music director), Glee Club (president) 

Post-Grad Plans: Orthopedics this summer, back to 

Dartmouth to finish off BE in the fall. 

Post-Grad Location: Boston 

E-Mail: engleralex@gmail.com 

 

Ken Greim 

Hometown: Columbus, OH 

Major: Computer Science and Economics 

Other Campus Activities: Lightweight Crew, 

Dartmouth Investment and Philanthropy Program, Big 

Green Readers 

Post-Grad Plans: Analyst at Sankaty Advisors  

Post-Grad Location: Boston, MA 

E-Mail: ken.greim@gmail.com 

 

Tim Hambidge 

Hometown: Denver, CO 

Major: Government 

Other Campus Activities: Club Soccer, Ski Patrol 

Post-Grad Plans: Busting big 

Post-Grad Location: Wherever the wind blows me 

E-Mail: timothy.b.hambidge.12@dartmouth.edu 

 

Colin Heneghan 

Hometown: Pittsford, NY 

Major: Economics 

Other Campus Activities: Varsity Lightweight 

Rowing 

Post-Grad Plans: TBD 

Post-Grad Location: TBD 

E-Mail: colinjheneghan@gmail.com 
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Riley Kane 

Hometown: Clovis, CA 

Major: Philosophy 

Other Campus Activities: Dartmouth Outing Club, 

Dartmouth Mountaineering Club, Dartmouth 

Woodsmens Team, Dartmouth EMS, Aquinas House, 

Ceili Irish Dancers, American Sign Language at 

Dartmouth 

Post-Grad Plans: Work at the Fresno, CA Climbing 

Gym, Metalmark 

Post-Grad Location: Clovis, CA 

E-Mail: rileykane@gmail.com 

 

 
 

Jeremy Kaufmann 

Hometown: Woodcliff Lake, NJ 

Major: Economics, Public Policy (minor) 

Other Campus Activities: Outdoor Leadership 

Experience, College Democrats, Hillel 

Post-Grad Plans: Economic Consultant at Analysis 

Group 

Post-Grad Location: Boston, MA 

E-Mail: jeremy.m.kaufmann@gmail.com 

 

Martin Kulander  

Hometown: Portland, OR 

Major: Chinese, Pre-med 

Other Campus Activities: Men's Club Soccer, MAV, 

Men's Forum 

Post-Grad Plans: Working for Trinity Partners, then 

medical school (hopefully) 

Post-Grad Location: Boston, MA 

E-Mail: martin.kulander@gmail.com 

 

Daniel Lee 

Hometown: Peabody, MA 

Major: Biology(Biochemistry) 

Other Campus Activities: Club Baseball, Research 

Post-Grad Plans: TBD 

Post-Grad Location: TBD 

E-Mail: danley.2012@gmail.com 

 

Zachary Marois 

Hometown: Berlin, NH 

Major: Computer Science 

Other Campus Activities: Woodsmen Team 

Post-Grad Plans: Software Engineer, Vistaprint 

Post-Grad Location: Lexington, MA 

E-Mail: zachary.m.marois.12@dartmouth.edu 

 

Ian McAfee 

Hometown: Nashua, NH 

Major: Mathematics, Astronomy 

Other Campus Activities: DOC, Track and Field, 

Rock Climbing 

Post-Grad Plans: none at the moment, blitz me? =D 

Post-Grad Location: TBD 

E-Mail: imac@dartmouth.edu 

 

Chris Muñoz 

Hometown: Peoria, AZ 

Major: Psychology 

Other Campus Activities: Co-Owner of ThirstD, Co-

Founder of TasteD 

Post-Grad Plans: TBD 

Post-Grad Location: TBD 

E-Mail: chris.s.munoz@gmail.com 

 

Henry Nelson 

Hometown: Redondo Beach, CA  

Major: Government, Anthropology 

Other Campus Activities: DREAM, War and Peace 

Fellows 

Post-Grad Plans: Undecided (applying for grad 

school) 

Post-Grad Location: Los Angeles, CA 

E-Mail: henry.karl.nelson@gmail.com 
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Chris Randall 

Hometown: Hingham, MA 

Major: Environmental Studies 

Other Campus Activities: Friday Night Rock, DOC 

Post-Grad Plans: Law School 

Post-Grad Location: University of Texas 

E-Mail: christopher.m.randall@gmail.com 

 

Lukas Ruiz 

Hometown: Miami, FL 

Major: English and Linguistics 

Other Campus Activities: DOC Trips, SEAD, Finer 

Things Club 

Post-Grad Plans: Teaching English in Tokyo, Japan 

for Princeton in Asia 

Post-Grad Location: Tokyo, Japan 

E-Mail: lukas.a.ruiz@gmail.com 

 

Dan Schley 

Hometown: Lower Merion, PA 

Major: Government and Hebrew 

Other Campus Activities: College Libertarians, 

Chamber Music, Chabad 

Post-Grad Plans: TBD 

Post-Grad Location: TBD 

E-Mail: daniel.p.schley.12@dartmouth.edu 

Matt Stone 

Hometown: Queensbury, NY 

Major: Computer Science 

Other Campus Activities: DJing, Hiking, Rock 

Climbing 

Post-Grad Plans: TBD 

Post-Grad Location: TBD 

E-Mail: Matthew.Stone12@gmail.com 

 

Eric Sussman 

Hometown: Scarsdale, NY 

Major: Economics 

Other Campus Activities: Rugby 

Post-Grad Plans: Analyst at Sankaty Advisors 

Post-Grad Location: Boston, MA 

E-Mail: Eric.S.Sussman@gmail.com 

 

Jacob Wolf 

Hometown: Madison, WI 

Major: Engineering Sciences 

Other Campus Activities: Dartmouth Humanitarian 

Engineering, STAR, Club Hockey, DMC 

Post-Grad Plans: Bachelor of Engineering at Thayer 

Post-Grad Location: Hanover, NH 

E-Mail: jacob.a.wolf.12@gmail.com

 

 
Senior Banquet - June 9, 2012 
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Alumni Outreach and Capital Campaign 
  

As a house, we plan to expand our 

alumni outreach programs over the course of 

this year. Through these efforts, we hope to 

achieve three distinct goals. 

First, the current brotherhood hopes to 

serve as a resource for alumni who want to 

remain in touch with the happenings of AXA 

and Dartmouth in general. We will continue to 

regularly post pictures and updates from house 

events to the AXA Facebook page. We 

appreciate all those who have contributed to 

the success of the page thus far, and encourage 

those who have not done so already to check it 

out. A link to the page can be found at 

http://www.alphachialpha.org/. Throughout 

the summer, we will also be working to 

revamp the AXA website, ensuring that more 

information will be included about the current 

brotherhood and past house history. 

Second, we will strive to develop 

more open relationships with our alumni, who 

can be valuable resources for current members 

as they begin to look towards their futures 

beyond Dartmouth. To that end, we will be 

organizing an alumni directory that will be 

accessible through a secure section of the 

AXA website. Anyone who wants to be added 

to this directory should send us any personal 

information that you are interested in 

including (e.g. contact info, undergraduate 

major, current location, career). Once we have 

created the directory, we will send out an 

email with instructions on how to access it. 

Third, we want to ensure that the 

community and the connections created 

through membership in AXA are not lost after 

graduation. With this in mind, we will be 

reviving the Alumni News section that many of you may remember from past newsletters. In order to do this 

successfully, we need to hear from all of you! We want to know about the major and the mundane, so drop us a 

line and give us an update about what you have been up to recently. 

We would also like to invite alums to stop by the house during Homecoming weekend. We will be 

holding an alumni dinner (and associated festivities) Saturday, October 27 starting at 6 pm, so please RSVP if 

you are planning on trekking up to Hanover for the occasion. Of course, alums are always welcome and 

encouraged to drop in any time they are on campus. 

To RSVP for the alumni dinner, please e-mail alpha.chi.alpha@dartmouth.edu with the subject 

“Homecoming Dinner.” Entries for the alumni directory can either be e-mailed to the AXA address or written on 

the reverse side of the slip included with this letter. Please mail it back in the provided envelope. 

Feel free to get in touch with me if you have thoughts, questions, or just want to chat about the house! 
 

Max Sloan ‘13, Vice President 

Max.Sloan@dartmouth.edu 

The 2012 AXA Capital Campaign 
 

We would first like to thank the numerous alums that have 

donated to AXA during this past year. Past and future 

donations enable the house to plan the events and activities 

that maintain our strong brotherhood. 

 

Each term, house dues alone exceed $300 per person. 

Brotherhood in AXA should not be contingent upon one’s 

ability to afford it. Thus, we are starting a scholarship fund to 

help those brothers who are on financial aid to pay for 

membership fees. 

 

In addition to the establishment of a scholarship fund, we are 

looking to improve upon a number of brothers-only spaces in 

the house. We recently acquired a keypad lock for the door to 

the Ryerson Room, securing it as a card room, library, study 

space, and hang-out spot for the brothers. With your help, we 

aim to fill it with nice furniture and make it a centerpiece of 

the AXA experience. 

 

The 2012 Capital Campaign is a targeted effort to raise funds 

for scholarships and couches, tables, and high-quality audio 

equipment for the Ryerson. All donations will be divided 

evenly between the scholarship fund and the aforementioned 

house renovation projects. Your contributions are greatly 

appreciated. 

 

Donations can be made by credit card at 

http://www.alphachialpha.org/ or sent by mail to: 

 

Alpha Chi Alpha 

Hinman Box 5201 

Dartmouth College 

Hanover, NH 03755 

http://www.alphachialpha.org/
mailto:alpha.chi.alpha@dartmouth.edu
mailto:Max.Sloan@dartmouth.edu
http://www.alphachialpha.org/

